### "ESPERANZA ETERNA"

Bringing Hope for Eternity to Latin America and Beyond



Vol 5, No 1

### Mission Newsletter

March 2010

Bob and Jan Young 1108 Ono Ct McAlester, OK 74501 www.bobyoungresources.com

March 1, 2010 Update

# Scheduling appointments for 2011

## We Are Now Scheduling Seminars, Workshops, and Speaking Engagements for 2011 and Beyond

A major change in the breadth and focus of our ministry and mission efforts will occur at the beginning of 2011 as we lessen our local ministry commitment and expand our preaching and teaching schedule to include other congregations and various mission locations. We plan to spend the majority of our time helping local churches (both in the U.S. and in the mission field) with special seminars and workshops. Our most popular seminars and series focus on Bible surveys (*Walk through the Old Testament, Walk through the New Testament*) and the *Book of Revelation*. Several topical seminars are available—the most frequently requested focus on missions, evangelism, families, leadership, or small groups. We would be honored to visit your church to encourage missions or to assist with a seminar, workshop or evangelism series. A more complete list of available workshops and series appears on our website on the "About Us" page: <a href="https://www.bobyoungresources.com/aboutus.php">www.bobyoungresources.com/aboutus.php</a>.



### 2010 Plans Underway

We are finalizing plans for the rest of 2010. We have had opportunities to share our story and to encourage missions in Louisiana and in Oklahoma City (Northwest congregation) thus far in

2010. I conducted a leadership seminar for teachers and elders at the Edmond church of Christ in early January. Other U.S. visits are in the scheduling mix as we try to use resources effectively and fulfill our commitments in the local ministry.

During 2010, we have already committed to do a seminar at the Honduran Bible School (date yet to be determined) and have accepted an invitation to visit a congregation in Cusco, Peru to assist with leadership and small groups. I am sure that one or more trips to Honduras on behalf of the work at Baxter Institute and the Clinic will also occur. We will be able to take a limited number of group members on these trips—if you would like to participate, please let us know as soon as possible.



#### No Problems on December 2009 Graduation Trip

The trip to Honduras for Baxter graduation and the annual meeting of the Board of Directors occurred with no problems, despite the political uncertainties in Honduras. We arrived on the Wednesday after elections were held on the last Sunday of November. The graduation group was smaller than in some years past, but everything went smoothly with no problems.

The board approved the construction of a new president's house on campus during the December meeting. If you or your congregation could assist with the cost of construction through a one-time gift, please contact me. Or you send a check to the address below, and earmark it for "president's house". We have currently raised about two-thirds of the amount required. We would like to have the funds in hand before we begin construction, and we believe that beginning soon will save money as we anticipate increasing costs.

### Thank You for your Prayers and Support!

Thank you again for your prayers and support, and for your love for missions. We constantly see that these efforts pay great dividends. "Thank you" is inadequate, but it comes from the bottom of our hearts. Checks may be made payable to *Main and Oklahoma Church of Christ*, marked "Bob and Jan Young Missions", and sent to **1108 Ono Ct, McAlester, OK 74501**.

Que Dios le bendiga (may God bless you), **Bob and Jan Young** 

bro.bobyoung@yahoo.com jan.eurie@yahoo.com 918.423.4743 (office) 918.470.0421 (cell)

